TOWNSHIP OF SOUTH FRONTENAC



4432 George St, Box 100 Sydenham ON, K0H 2T0 613-376-3027 Ext 2222 or1-800-559-5862 amaddocks@southfrontenac.net



March 19, 2019

Honourable Doug Ford Premier of Ontario Legislative Building Queen's Park Toronto ON M7A 1A1

Dear Premier:

Re: Review of Ontario Municipal Partnership Funding (OMPF)

Please be advised that the Council of the Township of South Frontenac passed the following resolution at their meeting March 19, 2019:

"That Council of the Township of South Frontenac support the request to endorse the resolution passed by the Township of South Stormont at their February 20, 2019 Council meeting regarding the Provincial Government review of OMPF funding that provides annual funding allotments to municipal governments to help offset operating and capital costs and advise the Premier, Ministers of Finance, Municipal Affairs and Housing and our local MPP of our concerns.

Carried"

We urge the provincial government to complete the review the Ontario Municipal Partnership Fund in a timely manner as reductions to the allocation of this funding will significantly impact future budgets and create further tax burden on our residents.

We look forward to receiving any updates on this matter.

addocks

Yours truly

Angela Maddocks

Clerk

c.c. Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing Honourable Vick Fedeli, Minister of Finance Ashley Sloan, Clerk's Assistant, Township of South Stormont All Other Ontario Municipalities

www.southfrontenac.net
Our strength is our community.